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With the 7th War Bond Drive 
^draw ing nearer to a close and this 
B  ounty not over its quota, it might 

be that the following- would have 
a tendency to hasten purchases: 
During a recent war bond drive on 
a destroyer escort somewhere in 
the Pacific, the ship’s paper asked, 
“ Why are you buying war bonds V ’ 
One of the more alert seamen an
swered, “ Freedom from fear, free
dom from want, freedom from op
pression, and FREEDOM FROM 
THE NAVY!'’ .

<S> <S> <$>
While speaking of the Pacific, 

it might be well to mention th e  
fact that parents should instill up
on their children caution against 
attempting to pick up or handle 
“ curious-looking’’ pieces of paper. 
This admonition does not carry 
with it any intention to create 
alarms but it is definitely known 
that a few scattered “ bad inten
tions" have drifted over after being 
released by the Nips; also, we know 
generally the area they have thus 
far fallen, and just in the event a 
chance one should come in, there 
should be precaution to avoid an 
accident to an innocent child who 
might be lured by the colored pa
per boobies accompanying th e  
Jap balloons.

Military authorities inform us 
this week there is absolutely no 
cause for alarm or nervousness or 
panic in any manner over the mis
sels that are being sent in “ West 
of the Missippi,’’ and that likely 
any danger resulting from the 
chance articles of warfare would 
be by children handling through 
curiosity or perhaps a fire ' caused 
by an incendiary.

There are very few chances of 
one of the balloons coming to this 
area, also.

<$><$>❖
The Brown wood Bulletin says:

« Curses! Dottie has done it a- 
in!
Dottie has been doing it again 

and again and again in some 17 
Texas couties, while peace offi
cers pursued her and merchants 
charged off thousands of dollars 
worth of forged cashier’s checks 
to “ profit and loss.’ ’ <

It’s all profit to Dottie, who paid 
a little visit to Brownwood Satur
day and pocketed $350 for her 
leisurely little shopping tour of 
this city.

But local merchants shouldn't 
fee l'too  badly about how t h e y  
were “ taken” by Dottie. They can 
look at what she did at Abilene 
and feel that this is not the only 
sucker town in Texas.

Dottie “ took” Abilene for $2,- 
600, the finest ermine coat in 
town and sundry other valuables. 
But then Abilene is a place where 
according to a magazine, there 
aren’t any wartime shortages.

Dottie signed her name in a 
bold hand, “ Marie Putney,”  to 
the little souvenirs she left of her 
visit to Brownwood.

Firms which have these nicely 
printed bogus “ cashier’s” checks 
for their files gave Dottie both 
their money and their merchandise 
in exchange for her little works of 
art.

According to information around 
.the sheriff’s office, Dottie has a 
long and notorious record in Texas 
and Oklahoma, where she helped 
accentuate the paper shortage by 
distributing her forgeries.

The crook books kept at the 
sheriff’s office indicates that when 
the gal was “ mugged” at McAles- 
ter State Prison up in Oklahoma 
she had the innocent moniker of 
“ Dorothy Buck,” which is an old 
and honorable name in the South
west. 1

Somewhere along the line Dottie 
took to cashier checking, and she 
found it convenient to adopt some 

^ .a liases, so it is claimed. These in- 
J  fluded Betty Williams and Doro

thy Bates, and now her newest 
noth de guerre, Marie Putney.

She appears to have signed the 
latter to cashier’s checks in the 
following sums on.the Fort Worth 
National Bank which were cashed 
Saturday in Brownwood by Dub
lin’s $100; A & P Store, $50; 
Lord’s, $50; Piggly Wiggly, $50;
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Spring Wool Clip Moving
Fastest in Area's History

Monday of this week registered'?’ 
more than one million and 1,000 
pounds of spring clip of wool 
stored with the Eldorado Woo! 
Company Warehouse in Eldorado, 
with something over 377,000 pounds 
of the clip appraised Monday 
at close of business.

Considering the fact that a pos
sible 85 per cent of the season’s 
clip was in, it is believed that the 
season’s production has come in 
faster this year than at any time 
before in the area’s history. Lack 
of moisture to hinder shearers is a 
likely explanation for the swift 
moving and storing of wool.

The appraisal price range has 
run from 41 to 58 cents per pound.

Due Home Soon

Canning of Pineapple 
Proved Popular in 
County This Season

The marketing Committee with 
the cooperation of the Red & 
White Grocery Store purchased 
600 pineapples for the Home De
monstration Clubs of the county. 
The pineapple sold for $5.00 a doz
en but they were exceptionally nice 
ones. The marketing committee 
is trying to purchase several hun-. 
dred more as there could easily be 
600 more sold in the county.

The agent prepared a sheet of 
instructions for the canning of the 
pineapples and placed 100 copies 
in the grocery store so that each 
person getting the fruit could have 
a copy.

The women received various 
yields from their pineapples due 
to the fact that some packed their 
fruit tighter in the jars and some 
women did not receive theirs un
til the pineapples had been picked 
over at the grocery store. ■

Mrs. Gordie Alexander got 31 
pints of sliced pineapples, 2 pints 
of pure juice and 4 quarts of juice 
from the peel out of 1 dozen pine
apples.

While Mrs. John Williams got 
41 pints of sliced pineapples and 
16 quarts of juice from the 1 doz
en pineapples that she bought. 
Neithe of the women kept any 
out to eat fresh.

According to the information re
ceived from the local grocery store 
the price of pineapple on the mar
ket is as follows:

No. 2 can sliced pineapple 28c, 
points 50.

No. 2 can of juice 19c, points 50.
According to these prices the 

41 pints of pineapple that Mrs. 
Williams canned would be valued 
at $11.48 and worth 2050 points. 
As No. 2 cans of juice is the only 
size that the agent was able to 
find the price of, we can convert 
the quarts of juice into 32 pints. 
At the above quoted price this 
would be valued at $6.08 and have 
a point value of 1600. The total 
value of $17.46. By subtracting 
the $5.00 price of the dozen pine
apples, there would be a saving of 
$12.46. Not only could this sav
ing in points and money be con
sidered but the fact that there are 
not any pineapple sold on the mar
ket commercially at the present 
should be taken into considera
tion.

Mrs. Ernestine Hext received a 
wire from her husband, Staff Sgt. 
Jack N. Hext, Monday morning 
of this week, stating that he had 
arrived in Connecticut.

•S/Sgt. Hext, a gunner on a B-17 
has been serving overseas in the 
European theatre since August 
1944. He lacked one mission hav
ing completed his required number 
before V-E day.

S/Sgt. and Mrs. Hext have a 
nine-months old daughter, Judy Sue 
whom he has never seen. He is 
a son of Mr. and Mrs. Ben Hext.

Back From Australia

IP?

■Corp. Jewel Butler Burge who 
has been serving with the WACS 
for the past several months over
seas, arrived home this week for 
a visit with her parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. J. A. Butler and other rela
tives.

(Continued on Last Page)

SERIOUSLR ILL
Mrs. Conn Isaacs is seriously ill 

with pneumonia in an Amarillo 
hospital. According to informa
tion received the first of the week, 
she was getting along “ as well as 
could be expected.”

Mr. Isaacs, a son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Ben L. Isaacs, is a civilian 
instructor at the Amarillo Army 
Air Field. i

Rev. Breedlove to 
Conduct Revival 
Services Sunday

The Rev. R. T. Breedlove, pastor 
of the Methodist Church of Dumas, 
Texas, who will conduct a revival 
meeting at the First Methodist 
Church, beginning June 3 through 
June 10th, will arrive in Eldorado 
Sunday morning and will preach 
at both Sunday morning and even
ing services, according to a wire 
received Tuesday morning by the 
Rev. F. B. Faust, pastor of the lo
cal church.

Services will be held each morn
ing during the week at 10 a. in. 
and in the evening at 8:30 o’clock.

Mrs. John A. Carriker and son, 
Donald, are to leave Tuesday for 
Elizaville, Ky., where they are to 
spend an extended visit with their 
father and grandfather, S. W. Dor
sey, and brother and uncle, William 
Dorsey. They also plan to visit in 
Cincinnati, Ohio, and other points 
before returning to Eldorado.

A partial victory against dis
crimination in freight rates was 
won by western and southern states 
when the Interstate Commerce 
Commission recently ordered, that 
as soon as schedules can be pre
pared, an article moving by rail
road freight shall take the same 
rate classification regardless of 
where it starts or stops. One of 
the greatest barriers to- establish
ing manufacturing plants in th e  
west has been this discrimination 
in freight rates. It has always 
been cheaper to ship raw materials 
to the east for processing and re
turn the finished product to the 
southwest than to process them 
where they were grown.

It is generally believed that it 
will take a year or two for th e  
railroads to adjust their rate 
schedules but the Commission has 
ordered them to put into effect by 
August 30, a partial adjustment in 
class rates.

* * *
The battle in the House of Rep

resentatives over the renewal of 
the Reciprocal Trades Agreement 
Act will be over by the time this is 
printed. The Administration would 
have experienced little difficulty 
in getting an extension of the pres
ent act for another year. The prin
cipal opposition is to the provision 
granting the Secretary of State the 
power to reduce tariffs by another 
50 per cent below present levels. It 
is feared, that in his enthusiasm to 
build good will, the department 
might seriously harm great indus
tries in this country upon whom 
many people depend for their jobs. 
Lowering o f tariffs on natural 
rubber to aid certain countries 
might easily destroy our own great 
synthetic rubber industry. Lower 
tariffs on meat will surely encou
rage imports that will seriously 
harm our domestic livestock and 
meat processing industry. Our ex
perience during the war with gov
ernmental regulations and manipu
lation has made us somewhat 
fearful of granting additional pow
er to officials who are not elected 
by the people.

* * * |

Two typically American inci
dents occurred on May 21 when 
President Truman conferred the 
Congressional Medal on T/Sgt. Jake 
W. Lindsey before a joint session 
of the Congress. One was that 
General Marshall, Chief of Staff, 
acted as personal escort for the 
Sergeant, and the other, when he 
retired from the Chamber, Sgt. 
Lindsey received greater applause 
than did the President, who is him
self very popular with the Con
gress. In no other country would 
these things happen. Other items 
of interest were the fact he is the 
one hundredth infantryman to re
ceive the Decoration in this war 
and that less than 48 hours before 
the Ceremony in Congress, he was 
at his post in Czechoslovakia. He 
will now be discharged and return 
to his home in Mississippi.

* * * t
War Food Administrator, Mar

vin Jones, advises us that the Unit
ed States has produced 50 per cent 
more food annually in this war 
than in World War I. With ten 
percent fewer workers on farms,

Food Locker Project 
Approved By WPB; 
Box Orders Placed

An article appearing in a San 
Angelo paper this week stated 
John B. Stribling had announced 
approval of Eden and Eldorado 
frozen foods locker priorities by 
the War Production Board in Dal
las, and that he had gone to Abi
lene Tuesday to place orders for 
new locker equipment.

Plans are for installation of 400 
locker boxes in Eldorado. “ Little 
trouble is anticipated in securing 
of the equipment,” the article quot
ed Stribling as having said, and he 
hopes to have the local project in 
operation here by the middle of 
September, this year.

Stribling was in Eldorado Sat
urday of last week seeking a loca
tion for erection of a building to 
house the plant. It has not been 
disclosed whether such a location 
was chosen. ■

Tap Made for REA 
Lines This Week

Wednesday night of this week 
West Texas Utilities Company em
ployees were making installation 
of switching and meterizing equip
ment in order to supply a tap line 
for current to the R. E. A. lines 
when they are ready to receive 
power.

Jerry Pennington, local WTUC 
manager stated they would have 
their installations complete by Fri
day of this week. <

This week also found Taylor 
Construction crewmen busy on 
line construction of REA’s Section 
A.

Final Date For Filing 
Payment Applications

•The closing date for filing 1943 
and 1944 Agricultural Conserva
tion Program Applications for 
payment has been set as June 30. 
This applies only to those opera
tors who filed a timely perform
ance report.

This closing date is not an ad
ministrative closing date to which 
certain exceptions can be made as 
has been the case under previous 
programs. This closing date has 
been set by law and payments can
not be made under any condition 
where producers filed applications 
under the 1943 or 1944 program af
ter this date.

Five Red, Five Blue 
Stamps Valid Today

Five more red stamps for meats 
and fats and five blue for process
ed foods will become valid today, 
June 1, OPA has announced.

The red coupons are V2 through 
Z2; the blue DI through HI. Both 
series, in Ration Book Four, will 
be good through Sept. 30.

OPA also reminded that the fol
lowing stamps 'will not be good 
after June 2: <

Red—Y5, Z5 and A2 through 
D2; Blue—H2 through M2; and 
sugar coupon No. 35.

and with total national population 
up a third, our people have had 
about 10 per cent more food per 
capita during this war than in the 
1917-18 period. During the present 
conflict, twice as much food has 
gone annually to the armed ser
vices and for overseas shipments 
as was used for these non-civilian 
outleth each year of the last war. 
This record has been accomplished 
notwithstanding a shortage of la
bor and machinery, and many oth
er handicaps.

Funeral Services 
Held Tuesday For 
Mrs. W. A. Davis

Funeral services for Mrs. W. A. 
Davis, 55, were held Tuesday af
ternoon at 4 o ’clock in th e  
First Methodist Church with the 
Rev. F. B. Faust, pastor, offici - 
ing. Burial was in the Eldorado 
cemetery.

Mrs. Davis passed away Monday 
morning in a San Angelo hospital 
following an illness of several 
months’ duration. The remai.s 
were laid to rest in the Eldorado 
Cemetery following last rites at 
the church.

Mrs. Davis came to Schleicher 
County in 1922, and was married 
to Mr. Davis on November 28, 1940.

Surviving are the husband, W. 
A. Davis: a son, Samuel Cloud, a 
daughter, Miss Mary Cloud; her 
mother, Mrs. Mary A. Johnston; a 
sister, Mrs. Bertha Wilson; a niece 
Miss Tommie Lee Wilson, all of 
this place.

Pallbearers were Otis Harris 
Sam McGinnes, Clarence Rampy, 
J. H. Mace and Truett Stanford of 
Eldorado and Vosberg Hall o f San
Angelo.

Robert Massie Funeral Hdme 
were in charge of arrangements.

B e e f  Production 
Payment Program 
Announced By WFA

The War Food Administration 
has announced a beef production 
payment which will be handled 
similar to the Dairy Production 
Payment Program. The payment 
as announced is fifty cents per 
hundredweight effective on sales 
beginning May 19 on good and 
choice cattle.

1. Owned and fed by applicant 
at least 30 days.

2. Sold to licensed slaughterer.
3. Weighing 800 pounds live- 

weight or more.
4. Sale price at least the amount 

listed for minimum stabilization 
range for good grade cattle.

All cattlemen are advised im
mediately to retain evidence of 
sales showing the above informa
tion Complete details of this pro
gram will be issued as soon as 
they are received. Watch your 
local newspaper for further de
velopment.

Two Vacation Church 
Schools In Progress

Two Vacational Church Schools 
opened here this week with a good 
attendance reported in each school.

Mrs. J. M. Hays is general sup
erintendent for the First Baptist 
Church School which opened Mon
day afternoon at 3 o’clock and will 
continue through ten afternoons, 
closing Friday, June 8. <

Class sessions are from 3 to 6 
p. m. each afternoon.

Miss Eula Carter, counselor with 
the Christian Board of Education, 
Southwest Conference, is assisting 
with the Methodist Church School 
also opened Monday afternoon at 
3 o’clock. The school will continue 
only one week with the closing 
program Sunday night.

Class sessions for the Beginners, 
Primaries and Juniors meet each 
afternoon 3 to 6 p. m. and will 
continue through Saturday. The 
Intermediate Group meets from 8 
to 10 o'clock each evening.

The Rev. John A. Carriker an
nounces that a Vacation Bible 
School is to start at the Presby
terian Church Tuesday afternoon 
of next week at 3 o’clock and con
tinue through the following Sun
day, closing with a special pro
gram at the evening service.
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the Senator declared: '•
“ We can’t reach any such arbitrary figure as 60,- 

000,000 jobs without controlling industry itself and 
the placement of workers. It would mean a complete 
change in our economy, and I think the traditional 
American way has worked pretty well so far.’’

Entered as Second Class Matter at the post office 
at Eldorado, Texas, under the Act of March 3, 1887.

Notices of entertainments where a charge of ad
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charged for at the regular rates.
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standing or reputation of any person, firm or cor
poration which may appear in the columns of the 
Success will be gladly corrected upon same being 
grouglit to the attention of the publisher.

W E PRINT T H E N E W S

Time For Industrial Peace
If war has taught the nations of this world any

th'':’ . it is that the price of peace, however high, 
• one purchase price humanity must pay if it is 

vivo in the future.
!•, past time that the lesson be applied to the 

< .ic affairs of our country, as well as to inter- 
.1 relationships.

There will be no prosperity worth the name in the 
’ States after this war—no jobs for returning 
■.-it! • as, no employment effective enough to pro
ve : 11-being for our working force or for mana- 

i'ement—unless there is first industrial peace be- 
weeii management and labor.

That harmony must be—in fact, can only be— 
rested by labor and management on a voluntary 
•asis—and soon! Our people, our fighting men, are 
ed to the teeth with the incessant squabblinv that 
as disrupted production for the past decade.

This squabbling is not necessarily the fault of 
rank ard file union members. It is, however, an in
dictment of irresponsible labor leadership.

The solution to these labor-management difficul
ties—in which every farmer, rancher, worker, house
wife and businessman among us has a stake—can 
only come from labor and management themselves.

Eyes Toward Germany
Was ington has been interested in dispatches 

about the deportment of Nazi bigwigs blazoned with 
medals and stuffed with pride who have been sur
rendering to (he American armies. The tendency of 
these chief gangsters in defeat to make- Adolf Hit
ler the whipping-boy and to appear as innocent as 
the cat with the canary inside, should not fool our 
commanders. The dexterity with which certain for
mer Nazi Lions have become lambs is amazing. The 
selection of General Eisenhower as military gover
nor of Germany is fortunate. He will not dav^dle, 
pose or compromise. The United Nations have con
fidence in his administrative amiability. He will do 
teamwork even with the Germans to aid them in 
their economic and civic restoration.

Fear has been expressed lest officials of the Unit
ed Nations may fall so completely under the spell 
of the rapscallions who planned and waged this’bru
tal .war that they will trust them with responsibili
ties of government. Such a prospect seems improb
able. The memories of how their former concessions 
to Nazi complaints, policies of appeasement and 
outright aid only helped a nation feigning weakness 
to turn its destructive might against them when it 
had become mighty in arms will doubtless give the 
United Nations the necessary caution. This most 
evil serpent, Nazism, that wriggled up from the 
morass of Prussianism with all the protective color
ing of culture and patriotism, only to sink its fangs 
into the bodies of many peoples, must be shown no 
mercy. It must not only be scotched but killed and 
buried with absolutely no hope of a jiesurrection. 
This safe policy does not call for acts of vengeance 
or mistreatment of the German people. It does re
quire removal of the last vestige of the monstrous 
thing that has crushed mankind with fear, suffer
ings and death.—Jacob Simpson Payton in The 
Christian Advocate. 1

Senator George Could Be Right
Insistent on 60,000,000 or any other arbitrary 

number of postwar jobs inevitably would lead to 
“ the most rigid regimentation we ever had in 
peace,”  according to Senator. George, chairman of 
the Senate Finance Committee.

Emphasizing that “ the only practical approach is 
to aim at a level of productivity that will furnish 
full employment, as far as it can be realized, for all,”

Author of the widely read best seller, “ Sun in 
their Eyes”  and creator of the comic strip charac
ter, “ Jane Arden,”  Monte Barrett will open the Six
th Annual Clinic for School Librarians on June 7 at 
the North Texas State College library auditorium. 
Barrett former Houston and San Antonio newspaper 
man and author of eight books will speak on the 
subject of “ Telling the Story of Texas.”

We wish Emily Post would provide the answer to 
the proper way to make a waitress aware of our 
existence.

R E V I V A L
JUNE 3rd Through JUNE 10th 

REV. R. T. BREEDLOVE
Pastor First Methodist Church, Dumas, Texas

TO CONDUCT

SERVICES TWICE
m

D A I L Y
— at—

REV. R. T. BREEDLOVE
10 A. M. and 8:30 P. M.

f irst Methodist Church
ELDORADO TEXAS

The Public Cordially Invited

American Vet Council 
To Assist Veterans

The American Veterans of World 
War II Council No. 1, was organiz
ed in Austin, Texas, March 7, 1944. 
after seeing such a need, and a 
wonderful opportunity to serve and 
assist the Service men and women 
of World War II.

The American Veterans of 
World War II Council was grant
ed a State Charter on February 
20, 1945.

The purpose of this organization 
is to preserve and strengthen com
radeship among it's members; to 
assist in' re-establishment of 
worthy American veterans; to 
protect the welfare and rights of 
the Service man or woman while 
still in the uniform, or any honora
bly discharged service man or wo
man; to perpetuate the memory 
and history of those who have paid 
the supreme sacrifice; to assist 
their widows and children; to 
maintain our obligation to the gov
ernment of the United States of 
America and it’s Constitution and 
laws; to preserve our American 
institution of Freedom; to defend 
the United States from her ene
mies of any nature whatsoever.

One aim of said Council is to 
try and unite under one great 
body many of the Veterans or
ganizations that now exist, such 
as The Navy Mothers, The Ma
rine Mothers, The War Dads, etc. 
in order that we may better serve 
the service men and women of 
America now in service or have 
been honorably discharged.

The American Veterans of World 
War II Council membership is 
composed of mothers, foster-moth
ers, wives, widows, sisters, and 
daughters of American War II 
service men and women of the 
army of the United States, or any 
other branch of service during 
World War II.

Council No. 1, Austin, Texas, 
sponsored the “ Living Memorial” 
project for McCloskey General 
Hospital, Temple, Texas—which 
was securing funds for 17,000 
shrubs and trees to beautify the 
215 acre grounds. (The govern
ment has since seen the value of 
this and is now carrying on such 
work). Council No. 1 has also fur
nished many recreational rooms in - 
the Veterans’ Hospitals, furnishes 
entertainment for the hospitals, 
performs some courtesy for all 
groups of boys who are leaving 
for training camps, and many such 
things as can be done by any such 
local group.

If any one is interested in such 
an organization for your Commu
nity write to Mrs. John Lee Smith, 
Capital Station, Austin, Texas for 
further information. ‘

“ May God grant on this V-E 
Day, that women of America will 
go forward, courageousously with 
faith in each other and in the ideals 
upon which our American Consti
tution was written, faith in the 
eternal principals of Americanism, 
faith in our ability to maintain 
it’s challenging program. Only 
then will the Star of Hope rise 
over America’s destiny and point 
to us a realization of the sublime 
ideals of true Americanism,”  said 
Mrs. Smith.

State Health Officer Urges 
Precaution Against Dreaded Polio

Austin, Texas, May 30. —  Last 
year was considered by health of
ficials to he an epidemic year for 
poliomyelitis in Texas. Inasmuch 
as 78 cases of polio have been re
ported to the Texas State Depart
ment of Health so far this year as 
compared with 58 cases in the same 
period during 1944, Dr. Geo. W. 
Cox, State Health Officer, has 
issued the following statement and 
suggestions concerning the control 
and prevention of polio which he 
urges all Texans to observe.

Control measures must empha
size clean-up campaigns and im
provements in sanitation. Strict 
sanitary measures must be observ
ed in all communities. Stringent ef
forts should be made to eliminate 
the housefly and to destroy its 
breeding places. All mosquitoes 
and mosquito-breeding places must 
be eliminated at once. Every ef
fort should be made to institute 
approved garbage collection sys
tems immediately. Safe water- 
supplies must he assured. Where 
adequate municipal sewage dispos
al systems are not in operation, it 
is vitally important to promote 
and maintain sanitary septic tanks 
and outdoor privies.

All swimming pools should, un
der rigid supervision, maintain 
those standards approved by the 
Texas State Department of Health. 
This necessarily includes mainten
ance of proper chlorine level. 
Where such standards are not 
maintoined, those pools should be 
closed immediately.

All raw foods and vegetables

should be washed thoroughly be
fore use and protected from flies, 
filth, and insects. All eating and 
foodhandling establishments should 
adhere strictly to the state law 
concerning the sterilization of 
dishes and utensils. Those restau
rants with insufficient personnel 
to maintain approved sanitation 
should close one or two hours a 
day so that employees can assist 
in maintaining cleanliness and 
high sanitary standards.

Every effort should be made to 
secure approved milk. Rats and 
mice should be exterminated. 
Maintain in the home the same 
sanitary standards that are neces
sary in community life. Particu
lar attention should be paid to per
sonal hygiene. Excreta from polio 
cases and contacts should be dis
infected and handled with the same 
scrupulous care as in typhoid fev
er or bacillary dysentei-y.

Over-exertion in children should 
be avoided and children should not 
visit homes where there is a sick 
child. It is advisable to reduce to 
a minimum all human contacts es
pecially in children during the out
break of this disease.

Early symptoms of infantile 
paralysis are headache, fever, 
vomiting, drowsiness, followed by 
stiffness in the neck and back. 
When suspicious symptoms appear, 
a physician should be called im
mediately. It is recommended that 
cases .be quarantined for 14 days. 
It is not advocated that schools, 
churches, and theaters be closed.

T/Sgt. and Mrs. John T. Ballew 
and baby of Victoria have been 
visiting here with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. G. L. Ballew.

LAWNS MOWED
SATISFACTORY WORK 

GUARANTEED
Russell Miller

Eldorado Texas

For Electric Energy
THROUGH R . E . A . U H E S

Let Us Wire Your Premises

OUR PRICE

10
an opening

i

!
i

L I G H T  B U L B S
New Stock of light bulbs.

60 w att 11c 100 watt 17c
150 w att__ _ 22c

Topliffe Gas & Electric Service
"We Invite You to Pay Us A Visit"

I

Youth’s Future
ROBERT MASSIE 
FUNERAL HOME 
a m b u l a n c e  s e r v ic e

SAN ANGELO, TEXAS 
TELEPHONE 4444

OLD PROBLEMS 
SOLVED

Man has suffered long with back
ache, soreness, painful elimination, 
discomfort of losing sleep. Chem
ists have solved the problem. Cor
rect the ph. of the body fluids— 
trouble leaves. CIT-ROS 01.00 at 
your druggist. For sale by

HOOVER DRUG STORE

That glorious tomorrow for which 
lives and billions are being sacri
ficed now—belongs to our boys 
and girls. How they will fulfill 
that tomorrow depends on what we 
do to guide them today. One of the 
wisest forms of help any parent 
can give is a sense of responsibi
lity in the handling of money. And 
one of the greatest contributions 
any parent can make is the steady 
purchase of Bonds. Pledge yourself 
to do both.

BUY BONDS AND KEEP THEM!

First National Bank 1
Total Resources Over $1,500,000.00

/
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Woman’s Club Held 
Last Meeting of 
Year,, May 22

Officers were installed and an
nual reports were given when the 
Woman’s Club held its last regu
lar meeting of the year Tuesday 
afternoon, May 22 in the home of 
Mrs. C. A. Reynolds. Mrs. Joe B. 
Edens was the installing officer.

Mrs. C. V. Tisdale, retiring pres
ident, was presented with a gift 
of War Stamps from the club.

The following officers were in
stalled: President, Mrs. L. D. 
Ochsner; first vice-president, Mrs. 
Bert Page; second vice-president, 
Mrs. Jack Welch; secretary, Mrs.

W. N. Ramsey; treasurer, Mrs. J. 
E. Tisdale; parlimentarian, Mrs. 
Luke Robinson; historian, Mrs. V. 
G. Tisdale.

Mrs. Ochsner appointed the De
partments chairmen and standing 

j committees for the year as fol
low s: Education, Mrs. F. B. Al
exander; Fine Arts, Mrs. J. W. 

j  Alexander; Legislation, Mrs. D. C. 
Hill; American Homes, Mrs. Keno 

| Ogden; Home Economics, Mrs.
! Jack Welch; American Citizenship, 
Mrs. Luke Robinson; Public Wel
fare, Mrs. Cora Lee Mebane; In
ternational Relations, Mrs. J. E. 
Tisdale; Press and Publicity, Mrs. 
W. N. Ramsay; War Service, Mrs. 
Joe B. Edens.

The standing committees were:

Calendar, Mmes. Edens and F. B. 
Alexander; Social, Mmes. Welch 
Coralie Mebane and Ogden; High
way Beautification, Mrs. V. G. 
Tisdale; Timekeeper, Mrs. J. A. 
Carriker; Club Councillor, Mrs. C. 
A. Reynolds and Library repres
entatives, Mrs. Edens and Mrs. 
John Alexander.

The club adjourned with the 
singing of “ God Be With You Till 
We Meet Again.”

A salad course was served to 16 
members. >

sweet peas.
Mrs. Bert Page was leader for 

the program which opened with a 
song followed by the scripture 
reading by Mrs. A. J. Mund. Mis 
J. E. Tisdale led in prayer and a 
skit, “ Strengthening the States in 
the Congo” was presented by

Wiliiams-McAipine 
Wedding Rites Read 
Sunday at Noon

In a double ring ceremony per
formed at 12:15 p. m., in the Camp 
San Saba Baptist Church, Sunday,

ELD O RA D O  W O O L  COMPANY 
Feed Department

•  PURINA CHOWS—

•  EWCO Fortified Feeds—

•  BURRUSTEXOFEEDS

Custom M ixing

SEE YOUR

HUMBLE DEALER FOR
CANNED OILS and GREASES

This is the first of these products thot we have been able 
to secure in several months.

For the convenience of our customers, we have been as
sured by the Humble Company that we will be able to supply 
your needs of these Oils and Greases in the future.

Ot her  H u m b l e  P r o d u c t s

Your Wholesale Dealer

H. L. H A Z E L W O O D ,  A g e n t

Care of Woolens and 
Floors Discussed at 
H. D. Club Meeting

A program on the care of wool
ens and the care of finished floors 
as given when the Eldorado Home 
Demonstration Club met Friday 
afternoon in the home of Mrs. Jer
ry Pennington.

The meeting opened with the 
Club Collect repeated in unison, 
the Pledge to the Flag and “ Ame
rica.” Roll call was answered with 
“ What I intend to use on my 
floors.” i

Mrs. Palmer West gave a de
monstration on the “ Care of 
Woolens” and stressed the fact that 
care should be given woolens in 
cleaning, wearing and storing. 
“ When #ou take care of your wool
ens, you benefit three ways,” Mrs. 
West said. ‘ “ First, the wool keeps 
its fresh, fluffy look. It holds its 
friendly warmth and it gives long
er wear in general.”

“ The Care of Finished Floors" 
was given by Mrs. L. D. Christian 
who stated that a strong soap 
should not be used or one contain
ing lye, but a mild soap used with 
water, wipe floor dry, wax and oil 
as desired.

The next club meeting will b e 
an all day one June 8 in the home 
of Mrs. Perry Mittel with a de
monstration by Mrs. Fannie Pitt
man, Agent. All club members 
who were not at the last meeting 
are urged to call the president be
fore that time.

Refreshments were served to 7 
j club members and one visitor, Mrs.
! Ira Locklear.

Mrs. Palmer West, Reporter.

Mmes. John Williams, Joe B. Ed- May 27, Miss Elder Williams, 
ens, J. A. Carriker, Edwin Jack- daughter of Mr. and Mrs. D. B. 
son and Coralie Mebane. i Williams of Camp San Saba, be-

The annual birthday offering came the bride of Wesley D. Mc- 
was made which will go this year Alpine, GM 1/c, son of Mr. and
to the girls' schools in Africa. 

There were 28 present and
Mrs. W. G. McAlpine of Eldorado. 
The Rev. R. G. Camp, pastor, offi-

guests included Miss Eula Carter , ciated at the ceremony.
of Colorado Springs, Mmes. Ben 
Isaacs, J. F. Isaacs, Tisdale, 0. E. 
Conner, Ben Hext, Lewis Wilson, 
Reuben Dickens, Keno Ogden, L. 
Wheeler, Bertha Shugart, Jack 
Shugart, Milton Baugh and Miss 
Tom Smith.

Presbyterian Aux 
Observed 24th 
Anniversary Monday

The Auxiliary of the First Pres
byterian Church observed its 24th 
anniversary with a luncheon and 
program on Schools and Homes 
for Girls in Africa, Monday at the 
church. Guests for the luncheon 
and program included members of 
the Methodist Woman’s Society of 
Christian Service. /

The table was centered with an 
arrangement of tall green fronds, 
grases and vines among which 
were miniature animals, represent
ing the jungles of Africa. Favors 
were tiny flags and each guest 
was presented with a corsage of

FRIED

CHICKEN DINNER

:

SERVED EVERY SUNDAY
From 11:30 A .  M . to 2:00 P. M .

Only 75©
Visit us every day in the week for Short Orders 

and Regular Dinners

HOME-MADE PIES and 
CAKES A  SPECIALTY

J ’s
Phone 109

CaSe
Mrs. Jane Jones

Food Still Important 
Factor In Winning 
War Against Japan

Austin, Texas, May— Reminding 
Texas homemakers that food is 
still the No. 1 important item for 
winning the war and the peace, 
Miss Jennie Wilmot, University of 
Texas associate professor of home 
economics, has put into verse a 
“ modern" Mother Hubbard story.

Written for the Texas State Nu
trition Council news bulletin, Miss 
Wijmot’s verses are as follows:

OLD MOTHER HUBBARD— 
FACTS AND PROPHESY

Marilyn, M. L. Leddy, all of San 
Angelo; Eunice Ratliff and Billie 
Fay of Robert Lee; Mrs. Byron 
Schafer and Helen, Menard; Mr. 
and Mrs. Lawrence Seardon and 
Beth, Mason, and Mr. and Mrs. 
McAlpine, Juanita and Harlan, 
Bonnie Dean and Vera Fay Biggs, 
Mrs. Tommie Brevard, Mr. and 
Mrs. Keno Ogden and Mr. and 
Mrs. E. W. Brooks all of Eldorado.

» »

Summer, 1945

Old’ Mother Hubbard 
Went out to her cupboard 
To look at her left-over food,
“ Of Peaches I’ve 20 
Of berrie a-plenty, <
Now, really, I think that is good.

“ The war’s about finished 
The need is diminished 
For all of the Victory canning 
I ’ll live on my ration 
And take a vacation,
And not can the food I was plan

ning.” i

Winter, 1945-46

Old Mother Hubbard 
Went quick to her cupboard!
She’d just hurried back from the 

store—
Her points, inelastic,
(It seemed so fantastic!)
Would scarcely buy anything- more.

The cans in the cupboard
Of Old Mother Hubbard
Were gone! Not a peach or a berry!
Monotonous eating
Each day she’ll be greeting,
To pay for the days she was mer

ry!
And the moral, says Miss Wil

mot, is that food will be our most 
telling weapon for the peace.

■“ Can all possible,” she says. 
“ Follow the best directions like 
they were a map to Tokyo!"

The bride wore a blue dress with 
white gloves and hat, and her oth
er accessories were black. Her 
corsage was of white carnations. 
Bridal attendants were Mrs. Glori- 
adell Talley of San Angelo and 
Clyde Biggs of San Angelo, uncle 
of the bridegroom. Sgt. Dale 
Leddy, San Angelo sang “ I Love 
You Truly” and Miss Joyce Leddy 
played the wedding march.

For the ceremony, the couple 
stood before an arch on either side 
of which were placed large baskets 
of white gladioli and roses.

Mrs. McAlpine was reared at 
Camp San Saba and is a graduate 
of the Brady High School.

The groom attended the West
brook High School and before en
tering the service in January 1942.

Following the ceremony, a re
ception and barbecue was held at 
the Community Recreation Hall 
and gifts were received fro ap
proximately 50 friends ' and rela
tives of the bride. The couple left 
immediately following the recep
tion for a wedding trip to San An
tonio.

Out-of-town guests for the wed
ding and reception included T/Sgt. 
and Mrs. John T. Ballew, Victoria; 
Mrs. Olen Childs, Ft. Stockton; 
Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Fleming and 
Jane, Voca; Mrs. Dewey Burger 
and children, Brady; Rev. and 
Mrs. J. R. Hickerson, Brownwood; 
Mr. and Mrs. E. L. Odgen, Brady; 
Misses Laura Terrell, Mildred 
Hall, Rosemary Hair, Joyce Led
dy, Mmes. Joe Moore, J. C. Rob
ison, Sam Chancellor, C. T. Childs, 
Nita England, Sgt. Dale Leddy, 
Messrs, and Mmes. H. C. Biggs, 
and Delores, Jimmie Martin and

SUCCESS
WANT ADS » »

FOR SALE— Purebred Delaine 
Merinos— 50 rams, 100 ewes. As 
good as the best and better than 
the rest. J. I. Padgett. (adv)

WANTED—  Lady finisher, after
noon work only.

See Coulter’s Dry Cleaners

LOST—A suit case in Eldorado or 
between Eldorado anl Sonora. 
Contains baby clothes. Reward lo 

finder.
Mrs. Maxine Hill 
Phone 4212, Sonora

WANTED—  Two boys to deliver 
circulars each Thursday after

noon.
The Red & White Store

WANTED TO BUY: Barley 
thrashed or combined Hegari, or 
maize. M. Kuykendall, Sonora, 
Texas, Box 5386. Phone 4212.

___________________________ (16-2p)

WANT TO LEASE: Small acreage, 
one-half to one section.See Lee 
Wells or Phone 5514, Eldorado.
________________________ (22p)

FOR SALE: Ford V-8 Motor. See 
E. H. Topliffe at Toptiffe Gas 
and Electric Service. Phone 8.

LOST—Dark colored Parker Foun
tain Pen on streets Friday. Fin
der please notify Edda Lou Mea
dor. (1-tp)

LOST: Black Leather Billfold Sun
day between Luke Stevens place 
and Sonora. Finder please return 
to Ira Lee Copeland, or phone 
■Lue Stevens residence for lib
eral reward. The papers are bad
ly needed. (20p)

Ford-Calentine 
Wedding- Rites Read 
Saturday, San Angelo

In a ceremony performed in San 
Angelo at noon Saturday, May 26, 
Miss Ena Ford of Eldorado became 
the bride of Clyde H. Calentine of 
Sutton County. The Rev. George 
S. Baker, Jr., pastor of the First 
Methodist Church of San Angelo 
officiated.

Mrs. Calentine, a daughter of 
Mrs. Daisy M. Ford, is a graduate 
of the Eldorado High School and 
attended T. S. C. W., Denton for 
four years, having received her B. 
S. degree in Business Adinistra- 
tion there in 1933.

Until te time of her marriage 
she has been a teacher in the El
dorado School System.

Mr. Calentine has ranching in
terests in Sutton County where the 
couple will be at home following a 
trip to New Mexico. '

Those attending the wedding 
from Eldorado were Miss Oma 
Ford, sister o f the bride, and Mrs. 
James A. Page.

Let's leave the lights on real bright, 
Elmer, so we can sit and lock at the new 
wallpaper from Cameron’s.

Mrs. Thelma Conner returned 
to San Marcos Monday of this 
week after a visit here with her 
sons, Jimmy and Orville Taylor, 
Mr. and Mrs. O. E. Conner and in 
San Angelo with her parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. Clifford Taylor. She was 
accompanied to San Angelo by 
Jimmy and Orville Taylor who 
also returned to San Marcos with 
her for a visit o f several days.

NOTICE
Operating hours for hatchery through 

the summer months will be from 2 to 7 
o’clock in the afternoons until further 
notice.

Baby Chicks Available on Tuesdays 
also some Started Chicks on hand

WILLIAMS HATCHERY
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H. J. R. No. 11 
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION 

proposing an Amenment to the 
Constitution of the State of Texas 
so as to provide for continuous sal 
ary per diem of all members of the 
Legislature during their tenure of 
office.----------------
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE LEG- 

LATURE OF THE STATE OF 
TEXAS:.
Section 1. That Section 24 of 

Article III of the Constitution of 
Texas be amended so as to hereaf
ter read as follows:

“ Section 24. Members of the 
Legislatre shall receive from the 
public Treasury a per diem of Ten 
Dollars ($10) per day during their 
tenure of office. In addition to the 
per diem the members of each 
House shall be entitled to mileage 
in going to and returning from 
the seat of government, which mil
eage sh: 11 not exceed Two Dollars 
and Fif :y Cents (§ .50) for each 
twenty-five (25) miles, the dis
tance to be computed by the near
est ami most direct route of travel 
by land regardless of railways or 
water routes; and the Comptroller 
of the State shall prepare and 
preserve a table of distance to 
each county seat, now or hereaf
ter to be established; and by such 
table the mileage of each member 
shall be paid; but no member shall 
be entitled to mileage for any ex
tra session that may be called with
in one day after the adjournment 
of any regular or called session.”  

Sec. 2. The foregoing Constitu
tional Amendment shall be submit
ted to a vote of the qualified elec
tors of this State at an election to 
be held throughout the State on 
the fourth Saturday in August, A. 
D. 1945, at which all ballots shall 
have printed thereon:

“ FOR the Constitutional Amend
ment providing for continuous sal
ary per diem of all members of the 
the Legislature during their ten
ure of office” and

“AGAINST the Constitutional 
Amendment providing for continu
ous salary per diem of all mem
bers c f the Legislature during
their tenure of office.”----------------

Each voter shall mark out one 
of said clauses on the ballot, leav
ing the one expressing his vote on
the proposed Amendment.-------------

Sec. 3. The Governor shall issue 
the necessary proclamation for 
said election and have the same 
published -as required by the Con-

LONE* STAR 
THEATER

Showing Last Time Today

Thirty Seconds Over 
Tokyo

Spencer Tracy—Van Johnson

Saturday

Charles Starrett— Dub Taylor

in

Cyclone Prairie 
Rangers

Sunday - Monday 

Gary Cooper — Teresa Wright

Casanova Brown

T uesday - Wednesday

Our Hearts Were 
Young and Gay
i with

Gail Russell — Diana Lynn

Thursday - Friday 

IN TECHNICOLOR 

Carmen Miranda <?v Michael O’Shea

Something for the 
Boys

stitution and laws of this State.— 
Sec. 4. The provisions of this 

Constitutional Amendment shall 
be self enacting, and if a majeri- 
ty of votes at said election shall 
be cast for same the Governor 
shall, within thirty (30) days after 
said election, issue a proclamation 
declaring this Amendment to be a 
part of the Constitution of Texas.

SENATE JOINT RESOLUTION 
NO. 7

Proposing an amendment to Arti- 
ce VI of the Constitution ot Texas

chant Marine, or who has been a 
member of same within eighteen 
months prior to the holding of any 
election in this state authorized by 
law, and is otherwise a qualified 
voter, shall not be required to pay, 
or to hold a receipt for the pay
ment of, a poll tax in order to vote 
at any such election, if same is 
held while the United States is at 
war or within a certain stated time

j thereafter.”---------;----------
| Those opposed to such amend- 
I ment shall have written or printed 
I on their ballots the following:------

providing that any person in the 
armed forces of the-Ur.'ted Stat s, 
or me Armed Force Reserve of th 
Linked States, or of any hranc 
or component part thereof, or tl . 
Unit'd ctams Mariti r Service, 

| or the United States Merchant 
| Marine, or who lias been a member 
of same within eighteen months 
prior to the holding of any election 
in this state authorized by law, 
and is other-wise a qualified 
voter, shall not be required to pay, 
or to hold a receipt for the pay
ment of, a poll tax in order to vote 
at any such election, if same is 
held while the United States is at 
war cr within a certain stated 
time thereafter; providing that 
member of the regular Army 
Navy, or Murine Corps of the Un
ited States shall not be permitted 
to vote; providing that other mem
bers of the armed forces shall be 
entitled to vote under certain con
ditions; providing the form of the 
ballot for voting on said pronosed 
amendment; fixing the time for 
holding an election; directing the 
Governor to issue the necessary 
proclamations; and making an ap
propriation.—
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE LEG

ISLATURE OF THE STATE OF
TEXAS:
Section 1. There shall be sub

mitted to the qualified voters of 
the State of Texas the matter of 
amending Article VI of the Con
stitution of Texas by adding there
to a new section which will modify 
the present restrictions concerning 
voting. This new section shall he 
inserted between Section 2 and 
Section 3 of said Article VI, and 
shall be known as Section 2a, and 
shall read as follows:---------

Section 2a. Nothing in this 
Constitution shall be construed to 
require any person, who at the 
time of the holding of an election 
hereinafter referred to is, or who, 
within eighteen months immediate
ly prior to the time of holding any 
such election was, a member of the 
armed forces of the United States 
or of the Armed Force Reserve 
or of the Armed Force Reserve of 
the United States or of any branch 
or component part of such armed 
forces or Armed Force Reserve, or 
the United States Maritime Ser
vice or the United States Merchant 
Marine, and who is othei-wise a 
quaified voter under the laws and 
Constitution of this state, to‘ pay a 
poll tax or to hold a receipt for 
any poll tax assessed against him, 
as a condition precedent to his 
right to vote in any election held 
under the authority of the laws 
of this state, during the time the 
United States is engaged in fight
ing a war, or within one year after 
the close of the calendar year in 
which said war is terminated.------

“ Providing, however, that the 
foregoing provisions of tl.*3 sec
tion do rot .confer the right to vote 
upon any person who is a member 
of ‘.he regular establishment of tb > 
United States Army, Navy, or Ma 
rine C rps; and providing further,
that all persons in the armed 
forces of the United States, or the 
component branches thereof, not 
members of the regular establish
ment of the United Slates Army, 
Navy, or Marine Corps, are hereby 
declared not be disqualified from 
voting by reason of any provision 
of sub-section “ Fifth” of Section 
1, of this Article.”---------- >

Sec. 2. The foregoing Constitu
tional amendment shall be submit
ted to a vote of the qualified elec
tors of this state on August 25,
1945, at which election all voters 
favoring said proposed amendment 
shall write or have printed on their
ballots the following:-------------

FOR the amendment to Article 
VI of the Constitution of Texas, 
providing that any-person in the 
armed forces of the United States, 
or the Armed Force Reserve of 
the United States, or of any branch 
or component part thereof, or of 
the United States Maritime Ser
vice, or the United States Mer-

*‘AGAINST the amendment to 
! Article VI of the Constitution of 
j Texas, providing that ar.j person 
. :n the armed forces of the United 
' States, or the Armed Force Re
serve of the United Slater, or of 
any blanch or component pari 
thereof, or of the United States 
Maritime Service, or the United 
States Merchant Marine, or who 
has been a member of same within 
eighteen months prior to the hold
ing of any election in this stare 
authorized by law, and is other
wise a qualified voter, shall not 
be required to pay, or to hold a 
receipt for the payment of, a poll 
tax in order to vote at any such 
election, if same is held while the 
United States is at war or within 
a certain stated time thereafter”— 

Sec. 3. The Governor shall is
sue the necessary proclamation re
lating to the publication of the 
foregoing Resolution, in the vari
ous counties of the state, and shall 
cause the same to be published as 

j required by ■ the statutes and the 
Constitution, in connection with 
the submission of proposed amend
ments to the Constitution to the 
people for their action at a state
wide election at which the forego
ing amendment to the Constitution 
is voted upon that a majority of 
the qualified voters have voted for 
said amendment, same shall then 
become a part of the Constitution
of Texas.----------------

Sec. 4. There is hereby appro
priated out of the General Fund of 
the State of Texas, not otherwise 
appropriated, the sum of Fifteen 
Thousand Dollars, ($15,000.00) or 
so much thereof as may be neces
sary, to pay the expense of adver
tising said Resolutions in each 
county in the state and for such 
other purposes as may be neces
sary, or required by law, or by the 
Constitution.------------- i

S. J. R. No. 8 
A JOINT RESOLUTION 

proposing an amendment to the 
Constitution of the State of Texas 
providing for a Supreme Court of 
nine members; prescribing their 
qualifications; and providing for 
their election, tenure of office and
compensation.-------------
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE LEG

ISLATURE OF THE STATE OF 
TEXAS:
Section 1. That Section 2 of 

Article 5 of the Constitution of 
the State of Texas be amended so 
as hereafter to read as follows: 

“ Article 5. Section 2. The Su
preme Court shall consist of a 
Chief Justice and eight Associate 
Justices, any five of whom shall 
constitute a quorum, and the con
currence of five shall be necessary 
to a decision of a case; provided 

I that when the business of the court 
j may require, the court may sit in 
j sections as designated by the court 
to hear arguments of causes and 

! to consider applications for writs 
| of error cr other preliminary met

iers. No person shall be eligible 
| to the office of Chief Justice or 
! Associate Justice of the Supreme 
! Court unless be be, at the time of 
| his election, a citizen of the United 
. States and of this state, and un- 
! less he shall have attained the age 
of thirty-five years, and shall have 

j  bean a practicing lawyer, or a law- 
j yer and judge of a court of record 
| together at least ten years. Said 
j Justices shall be elected (three of 
j them each two years) by the quali- 
: fied voters of the state at a gener- 
I al election; shall hold their offices 
| six years, or until their successors 
.are elected and qualified; ard 
| shall each receive such compensa
tion as shall be provided by law 

| In case of a vacancy in the office 
j of any Jusice of the Supreme 
: Court, the Governor shall fill the 
i vacancy until the next general el- 
: ection for state officers, and at 
such general election the vacancy 

j for the unexpired term shall be 
| filled by election by the qualified 
| voters of the state. The Justices 
of the Supreme Court who may be

in office at the time this amend
ment takes effect shall continue 
in office until the expiration of 
their term of office under the pres
ent Constitution, and until their 
successors are elected and qualifi
ed. The Judges of the Commission 
of Appeals who may be in office 
at the time this amendment takes 
effect shall become Associate Jus
tices of the Supreme Court and 
each shall continue in office as 
such Associate Justice of the -Su- 

I preme Court until January 1st 
. next ^.receding the expiration of 
1 the term to which he has been ap- 
I pointed and until his successor
shall he elected and qualified.”------

Sec. 2. Said proposed Constitu
tional Amendment shall be submit
ted to a vole of the quaified elec
tors of this State at a special elec
tion to be held throughout the 
State on the fourth Saturday in 
August, 1945, at which election 
each voter opposing said proposed 
amendment shall scratch off the 
ballot with a pen or pencil the fol
lowing words' printed on said bal
lot:—

“ FOR the amendment to the State 
Constittuion providing for a Su
preme Court of nine members.” ; 
and each voter favoring said 
proposed amendment shall scratch 
o ff the ballot in the same manner 
the following words printed on said
ballot:----------------

“ AGAINST the amendment to 
the State Constitution providing 
for a Supreme Court of nine mem
bers.”—

If it appears from the returns 
of said election that a majority of 
the votes cast are in favor of s'aid 
amendment, the same shall become 
a part of the State Constitution.— 

Sec. 3. The Governor shall is
sue the necessary proclamation for 
said election and have the same 
published and said election held 
as provided by the Constitution 
and laws of this State.----------------

H. J. R. No. 13 
HOUSE JOINT RESOLUTION

proposing an amendment to the 
Contitution of the State of Texas, 
amending Sections 51a, 51b, 51c, 
and 51d of Article III so that the 
same shall consist of one section 
to he known as Section 51a, provid
ing that the Legislature shall have 
the power to provide assistance to 
and provide for the payment of 
same to actual bonafide citizens of 
Texas who are needy aged persons 
over the age of sixty-five (65) 
years, needy blind persons over 
the age of twenty-one (21) years, 
and needy children under the age 
of sixteen (16) years; providing 
for the acceptance of financial aid 
from the Government of the Unit
ed States for such assistance pro
viding that the payments of such 
assistance from State funds shall 
never exceed either the payments 
from Federal funds or a total of 
more than Thirty-five Million Dol
lars ($35,000,000) per year; pro
viding for the necessary election, 
form of ballot, proclamation, and 
publication, and making an appro
priation to defray the necessary 
expenses of proclamation, publica
tion, and holding the election.
BE IT RESOLVED BY THE LEG

ISLATURE OF THE STATE OF 
TEXAS

..Section 1. That Sections 51a, 51b, 
$lc, and 51d of Article III of the 
Constitution of the State of Texas 
be amended and the same are here
by amended so that the same shall 
hereafter consist of one section to 
be numbered 51a, which shall read 
as follows: 1

“ Sec. 51a. The Legislature shall 
have the power, by general laws to 
provide, subject to limitations and 
restrictions herein contained, and 
such other limitations, restrictions 
and regulations as made by the 
Legislature be deemed expedient 
for assistance to, and for the pay
ment of assistance to:

“ (1) Needy aged persons who 
are actual bona fide citizens of 
Texas and who are over the age of 
sixty-five (65) years; provided 
that no such assistance shall he 
paid to any inmate of any State 
supported institution, while such 
inmate, or to any person who shall 
not have actually resided in Texas 
for at least five (5) years during 
the nine (9") years immediately 
preceding the application for such 
assistance and continuously for 
one (1) year immediately preced
ing such application; provided that 
the maximum payment per month 
from State funds shall not be more 
than Twenty D olla* ($20) per 
month.

“ (2) Needy blind persons who 
| are actual bona fide citizens of 
Texas and are over the age of 
twenty-one (21) years; provided 
that no such assistance shall be 
paid to any inmate of any State 
supported institution, while such 
inmate, or to any person who shall 
not have actually resided in Texas 
at least five (5) years during the 
nine (9) years immediately pre
ceding the application for such as
sistance and continuously for one 
(1) year immediately preceding 
such application.

“ (3) Needy children who are 
actual bona fide citizens of Texas 
and are under the age of sixteen 
(16) years; provided that no such 
assistance shall be paid on ac
count of any child “over one (1) 
year old who has not continuously 
resided in Texas for one (1) year 
immediately preceding the appli
cation for such assistance, or on 
account of any child under the age 
of one (1) year whose mother has 
not continuously resided in Texas 
for one (1) year immediately pre
ceding such application. i

“ The Legislature shall have the 
authority to accept from the Fed
eral Government of the United 
States such financial aid for the 
assistance of the needy aged, 
needy blind, and needy children as 
such Government may offer not 
inconsistent with restrictions here
in set forth; provided however that 
the amount of such assistance out 
of State funds to each person as
sisted shall never exceed the 
amount so expended out of Federal 
Funds; and, provided further that 
the total aount of money to be ex
pended out of State funds for such 
assistance to the needy aged, needy 
blind, and needy children shall 
never exceed the sum of Thirty- 
five Million Dollars ($35,000,000) 
per year.”

Should the Legislature enact en
abling laws and provide an addi
tional appropriation hereto in an
ticipation of the adoption of this 
amendment, such Acts shall not be 
invalid by reason of their antici
patory character.

Sec. 2. The foregoing Constitu
tional amendment shall be submit
ted to the qualified electors of 
Texas at a special election to be 
held throughout the State of Texas 
on the 25th day of August, 1945, at 
which election there shall be print
ed on such ballot the following 
clause: >

“ For the amendment to the Con
stitution giving the Legislature the 
power to set up a system of pay
ments of old age assistance to 
those above sixty-five (65) years 
of age; provided that monthly pay
ments from State funds to any one 
person may be in valid amounts 
based oh need, that the maximum 
payment per month per person 
from State funds shall not be more 
than Twenty Dollars ($20) per 
month; giving the Legislature the 
power to set up h system of pay
ments for the needy blind persons 
over twenty-one (21) years of age; 
giving the Legislature the power

to set up a system of payments to 
needy children under sixteen (16) 
years of age; providing for the ex
penditure of funds from the Fed
eral Government; limiting the to
tal amount which may be expend
ed for such assistance out of State 
funds; and providing conditions as 
to residence within the State in 
order to become eligible to re
ceive assistance.”

“ Against the amendment to the 
Constitution giving the Legislature 
the power to set up a system of 
payments of old age assistance to 
those above sixty-five (65) years 
of age; provided that monthly 
payments from State funds to any 
one person may he in valid amounts 
based on need, that the maximum 
payment per month per person 
from State funds shall not be more 
than Twenty Dollars ($20) per 
month; giving the Legislature the 
power to set up a system bf pay
ments for the needy blind persons 
over twenty-one (21) years of age; 
giving the Legislature the power 
to set up a system of payments to 
needy children under sixteen (16) 
years of age; providing for the ex
penditure of funds from the Fed
eral Government; limiting the to
tal amount which may be expended 
for such assistance out of State 
funds; and providing conditions as 
to residence within the State in or
der to become eligible to receive 
assistance.” <

Sec. 3. The Governor of the State 
of Texas is hereby directed to is
sue the necessary proclamation for 
said election and have the same 
published and held as required by 
the Constitution and the Laws of 
the State of Texas.

Sec. 4. The sum of Five Thou
sand Dollars ($5,000) or so much 
thereof as may be necessary is 
hereby appropriated out of the 
funds of the Treasury of the State, 
not otherwise appropriated, to pay 
expenses of such publication and 
election.

They are slicing ham nowadays 
that it has only one side.

“Hamburger Bill” +
Makes

NICE — — JUICY 
HAMBURGERS 

STILL ONLY 10c

M  stresses
NEW OR RENOVATED 

©ur truck in Eldorado every 
other week. Leave calls or mat
tresses at Reach Furniture and 
Feed Store.

.WESTERN MATTRESS CO.

ELDORADO 
LODGE 

A. F. & A. M  
No. 890

Stated Meeting 
Second Saturday 

light in each month.
Visiting Brethern Welcome

R. E. A. WIRING
By Bonded Electricians

If you are in need of House Wiring for 
the Southwest Texas Electric Coopera
tive program we shall be glad to help you 
with your problems.

We are bonded to the Cooperative under 
$1,000 bond, which guarantees our work.

LET US HELP YOU WITH  
THE PROBLEM OF 

WIRING YOUR 
PREMISES

Reese Electric Co.
1218 W. Beauregard Tel. 7551

San Angelo. Texas

I®
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This advertisement sponsored by the following firms and individuals in cooperation with the county’s 7th War Loan Drive.

H. E. Finnigan
WHOLESALE GULF PRODUCTS

Wright’s Cash Store 

Hoover’s Drug Store 

Ogden’s Service Station 

%  Haley’s Gulf Station 

Palace Barber Shop
W. C. DOYLE. Owner

Wheeler’s Grocery & Market 

West Texas Woolen Mills

City of Eldorado
First National Bank
Jeffrey’s Gulf Station
Eldorado Wool Company
C. L. Meador, Jr
Joab Campbell
Benton Abstract & Title Co.

W. F. MEADOR, Manager

Williams Hatchery 

Foxworth-Galbraith Lumber Co.

Schleicher County Abstract Co. 
Coulter’s Dry Cleaners 
Eldorado Motor Company 
Wm. Cameron & Co., Inc. 
Hamburger Bill 
West Texas Utilities Company 
R  A. Evans Commission Co

BUDD KERR _  R. A _ EVANS
Rio Gas & Power

BUSTER GUNN, Manager
H. L. Hazlewood
WHOLESALE HUMBLE DEALER

Let's raise the money in the .
MIGHTY

OUR FLAG flies once again over 
Corregidor. The cost was great 

in blood and pain, but our fighting 
men did not turn back. And on Iwo 
Jima, four thousand men—more and 
more—died to take the long step 
forward to Victory. Twenty thou
sand others suffered wounds. Yes, 
we’re on the way to Tokyo!

At home, your contribution to 
Victory is measured in dollars. The

Seventh War Loan is th? biggest in 
America’s history because seven bil
lion dollars must be raised from 
individuals alone. That means you 
must buy more and bigger War 
Bonds.

This is really two great loans in 
one; for this time last year you had 
been called upon twice to subscribe 
in War Loans. As our fighting men 
raise Old Glory all over the world 
—let’s raise the money back, home!

People of Schleicher
Let’s Finish Raising Our Quota Today!

-BUY THAT BOND NOW



Nephew of Mrs, G. A. 
Neill Led Frontal 
Assault On Okinawa

S/Sgt. James E. Pruitt, a ne
phew of Mrs. G. A. Neill, was in 
charge of a rifle squad that turn
ed back a frontal assault by the 
Japs on Okinawa, it was noted by 
an Associated Press dispatch re
cently. \

Son of Mr. and Mrs. J. I. Pruitt 
of Abilene, Sgt. Pruitt has been in 
the service two years with the 6th

The Premium Won’t Break 

— T h e  L o m  M a y !

You J A C K  R A T L I F F
GENERAL INSURANCE

TELEPHONE 163 

ELDORADO, TEXAS

Marine Division which is now 
fighting on Okinawa.

He was a member of one of two 
rifle companies “ which gained a 
480 foot summit and held tena- 
ciosuly to their position despite 
Japanese counterattacks. The fol-

SHOE

lowing day the 383rd Regiment of 
the 6th Division completed the 
capture of the hill and paved the 
way for a mile and half gain to 
Yonabaru, fourth air field to fall 
to the Americans in the Okinawa 
campaign,”  the dipatch said.

J 15 I
i 1

Make Your Stamps and Money 
Go Further by Buying

Peters AH Leather Shoes

-or-

Save Your Stamps
by selecting cool, summer, non-rationed 

shoes and sandals for women 
and children

The Ratliff Store 1

j

SEAMAN LUKE THOMPSON 
NOW IN PACIFIC

Mr. and Mrs. Luke Thompson of 
San Angelo, have received word 
that' their son, Luke Thompson. 
Jr., S 2/C. had sailed from the 
West Coast for service in the 
South Pacific.

Seaman Thompson has been in 
training at Coronada, Calif., and 
is on duty aboard an amphibious 
boat.

Mrs. Thompson is visiting this 
week with her daughter, Miss' 
Frances Thompson in the home of 
Mrs. Margaret Tinning.

Ensign James (Curley) Hays, a 
nephew of Mrs. E. H. Coulter, 
has returned to the States from the 
South Pacific area where he has 
served two years, and is visiting 
in Dallas with his parents, Mr. 
and Mrs. E. L. Hays.

Roy McGinnes return. this 
week from Marfa where he has 
been employed.

Mrs. L. B. McClary left Sunday 
for Tulsa, Oklahoma, where she 
will visit with her sister, Mrs. 
Clyde Kirby and daughters.

Lieut. R. N. McDonald 
Bombs Hong Kong

First Lieut. Raymond N. Mc
Donald, B-24 pilot of Brady, re
cently flew in the first island-bas
ed raid on the Chinese mainland 
when his Jolly Roger Liberator 
outfit led the Fifth Air Force from 
the Philippines in a sensational 
bombing of Hong Kong.

Climaxing a two and one-half 
year northwestward drive out of 
Australia through the South Seas, 
the Jolly Rogers, oldest B-24 or
ganization in the Pacific, dumped 
half-ton blockbusters on South 
China’s greatest port, blasting it 
to shambles-

Making the 1600-mile trip with
out fighter escort-, McDonald and 
his airmates knocked out 12,500 
tons of shipping to further reduce 
the dwinding Jap navy and left the 
huge Kowloon drydocks and navy 
yards in flaming ruins. They put 
an amazing 00 per cent of their 
bombs in the target.

Other installations they wiped 
out were buildingways, marine ma
chine shops and miles of warehous
es and wharfage. ‘

The knockout boosted the Jolly 
Rogers’ shipping destruction total 
to a half million tons while the 
raid itself added another “ first’ ’ 
to the famous outfit’s string of 
opening daylight blows, including 
Rabaul, the Admiralties, Hollan- 
dia, the Phillipines and Borneo.

McDonald, in the army more 
than two years, has flown 25 com
bat missions totaling 225 hours, 
with Corregidor, Bataan and For
mosa among the targets. He is 
the son of Mi\ and Mrs. R. N. Mc
Donald, formerly of Brady but 
now of Texarkana.— Brady Stan
dard.

* * *
Lieutenant McDonald is a 

grandson of Mrs. W. J. McDonald 
of Eldorado.

A /C  J. L. (Jack) Neill, Jr., son 
of Mr. and Mrs. J. L. Neill, has 
been transferred from Olathe, 
Kansas to St. Mary’s College, 
Calif., where he is a member of 
the Eighth Batallion of the U. S. 
Naval Pre-Flight School there.

Miss Eula Carter, Counselor with 
the Christian Board of Education, 
Southwest Conference of the Meth
odist Church, assisted this week in 
the Vacation Church School at the 
Methodist Church. She left today 
for Santa Rosa where she will as
sist with one there.

Miss Carter, a teacher during 
the school year of the fifth grade 
at Colorado Springs, Texas, was 
a guest in the home of Mrs. J. E. 
Tisdale while here.

L. M. Hoover left Tuesday for 
Denton, where he is to attend the 
graduation of his daughter, Miss 
Mary Hoover, who is receiving her 
bachelors degree at TSCW.

CARD OF THANKS
To those who so graciously prof

fered their services during th e  
illness and passing of our loved 
one, we humbly extend our sincere 
gratitude. Your many offerings 
tendered in sympathy and true 
hope brings us abiding consola
tion.

Mr. W. A. Davis 
i Sam and Mary Cloud

Mrs. Jeff Johnston and 
Family. (lc )

Mrs. Frank Webb is in Ozona 
visiting with her son, Orie Webb, 
and family.

Mrs. Wyatt Means and little 
daughter, Mary Pauline, accom
panied Mrs. Buck Kent and chil
dren to Monahans this week for a 
visit.

Miss Jo Nell Brock of Brady is 
visiting this week with her grand
mother, Mrs. Mattie Thornton.

News of service men? Call 7?.

MEDITATIONS—
(Continued From Page One)

Lamkin Brothers, $50; Helpy- 
Selfy No. 2, $50.

The checks were complete for
geries, authorities say, from the 
printing to the signature of hank 
officials. And, of course, the sig
nature on the back wasn’t any 
good either.

Dottie or Marie, as you prefer, 
is described as 31 years old, black 
hair, brown eyes, rather ruddy 
complexion. She looks fat in her 
police photo, but store officials

who identified this picture as their 
own darling “ Marie,’ ’ say she’s 
lost some weight since it was snap
ped. i

In 17 Texas counties they say, 
Dottie has breezed in and blitzed 
and bx-eezed out, leaving her mem
entoes.

In Abilene she had the audacity 
to use cashier’s checKs bearing the 
name of an Abilene bank.

Apparently she was a bit more 
diplomatic here, and preferred 
Fort Worth stationery, ended the 
Brownwood reporter’s report.

Wright’s Cash Store
With the opening of the fruit season it is 
very hard to get fruit. Had some pine
apple this week, and a few peaches; have 
the promise of a few berries and plums 
for next week coming from Central Tex.

You can obtain Canning Sugar 
from the Board.

!

Stamp Expiring June 2, Saturday, is 35 
Sugar. Meat^, X5, Z5 and A2 through D2 
expire. Blue H2 through M2 expire.

! 
!
i

X !

EYELET PIQUE 
DATER

Peek-a-boo eyelet pique whipped 
up into a dance dress with a 
peek-a-boo neckline! From a 
group of tub-fresh “dress-up” 
cotton in white, pretty pastels.

SHOP OUR WINDOWS

S Q\L o ra o  IV s
W c rrrija a ^ . W e'ea/u

STORE CLOSES 8:00 P. M. SATURDAYS

O P E N  S T O C K

ROCK CRYSTAL
(Rose Design)

---------- in----------

• Stem Iced Teas 
•  Stem Sherberts

•  Stem Water Glasses 
—also—

Water Sets
Iced Tea Goblets, set of 6 ____

Glass Ice Tubs
Every Day Open Stock Sherberts 9c ea.

$1.14

Eldorado Hardware 
Company

Garden Spray, Red Arrow 30c 
Napkins, Hambui-ger, 1000 65c 
Co-ETS, box ____________ 10c

Oil M o p s_____ ...._______$1.C0
Amonia, H ousehold_____ 10c
Amonia, large size ______ 15c

CAR-NU to keep your car b r ig h t ____50c
Stove Wicks 25c
Lamp Burners .............. ..... 15c
Lamp Chimneys _________ 10c

Teel, liquid dent rifice . _20c

Talcum, Sweet Pea, lg e .__10c

Ext-act, pure vanilla -  65c 
Ex1 -act, inxi. vanilla, 8 oz. 20c 
Ma xeline _________________35c

Soap Flakes, Nola — 20c 
Borax, Washing compound 20c 
Top, Washing pow der------25c

!

! I]

Ration Reminders:
D1— E l— FI— G1—H I------ Blue
V2— W2— X2—Y2— Z2------ Red

B E C O M E S  V A L I D  
J U N E  1st

Owing to the scarcity of cured meats our 
fresh meat quota will not be sufficient to 
meet the demand of our trade, therefore 
we will be out of fresh meat unless the 
OPA comes to our rescue. With three 
markets taking care of the original five 
markets, then another cut, it will be im
possible to supply the demand of this 
county.

£♦><

Sugar Stamp 35 Expires Saturday

^  3 Pound Ja r . . . & 8 C
Craastlne Shortening 3 lb. Carton 6 3 C

CAKE FLOUR, Swans Down . B o x  29c
COCONUT, Sunland 29c

BANANAS 
LEMONS __

___ lb. 13c
dozen 21c

BEANS, fresh and snappy lb. 16c 
TOMATOES, Texas pinks — lb. 17c

W. T. PARKER' S GROCERY
THE RED & WHITE STORE


